
Riverhill Traffic Action 
Advisory #1 

 
We are now developing an Action Plan similar to the one employed for the response to the 
recent zoning change request. It will provide a path to a final solution to the untenable traffic 
problem on Riverhill Blvd.  
 
Thanks to the involvement and swift action of Mayor Eychner one of the first steps is in motion, 
a traffic study by the Kerrville Police Department. In preparation for this, I spoke with Lt. Morris 
of KPD today and he advised that beginning tomorrow, June 1st, and for the next ten days, 
traffic metering cameras will be installed on Riverhill Blvd. They will measure the vehicle 
volume, speed, and other traffic related data during this peiord. Since school is out, a similar 
study will be conduced when it reconvenes in the Fall. The information obtained from these 
studies will be made available to us and we will share relevant information that comes from it.  
 
This is but one step toward coming to a permanent and workable solution. I have requested a 
meeting with the Mayor to go over a list of areas we and the City can explore in our search for a 
solution. Since many are under the control and jurisdiction of the City it is important that we 
work closely with them as we have in the past. 
 
As was the case in dealing with the rezoning challenge, the key will be the input and 
involvement of our homeowners. More will be forthcoming on how best we may achieve that 
goal and we again look forward to working with all of you. 
 
Bill White 
 
 
 


